 MINUTES

UNION TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

September 4, 2019
Union Township Building

Lickdale, PA
Dave Yavoich, Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Attendance
David Yavoich, Chairman 
Karl Hinkle, Vice Chairman 
Dave Matterness, Secretary 
Frank Via, Commission Member (absent)
Glenn Rudy, Commission Member
Herb Eckert, Alternate Planning Commission Member
Liz Krause, Zoning Officer/Recording Secretary  
Steve Sherk, Township Engineer 
Three Supervisors-Dennis Firestone, Gary Longenecker, Kerry McCrary
Craig Bonenberger, McCarthy Engineering

Approve the Minutes

Glenn Rudy made a motion seconded by Dave Matterness to approve the minutes from the August 2019 Planning Commission meeting.  All approved.  
Public Comments - None
New Business – None
Old Business

Freightliner Minor Subdivision & Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan


Steve Sherk informed the Planning Commission members that the engineer for the Freightliner plan requested the Planning Commission table the discussion on the plan while they work through Steve’s comment letter and address the traffic concerns.  Since the Planning Commission received a letter granting a 90-day extension regarding the review time for the Freightliner Plan, Herb Eckert made a motion seconded by Glen Rudy to accept the 90-day extension for the Freightliner Minor Subdivision & Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan.  All approved. 

Babu Patel Two Lot Subdivision  


Steve Sherk referred to the extensive discussion on this subdivision at the August Planning Commission meeting regarding the Babu Patel Two Lot Subdivision and noted that it will eventually be developed for a hotel, but for now it’s just a subdivision and there is no plan to develop the residue.  He added that they have addressed all his comments as well as the DEP planning waiver but must provide a draft copy of the deed for Paul and Steve to make sure the planning waiver is on the deed.


Dave Matterness made a motion seconded by Herb Eckert to recommend the Board approve the DEP Non-Building Declaration Sewage Planning Waiver.  All approved. 

Since all Steve Sherk’s comments have been addressed, Dave Matterness made a motion seconded by David Yavoich to recommend the Board approve the plan contingent upon signed & sealplans and a copy of the draft deed being provided to the Supervisors.  All approved.


Dave Matterness made a motion seconded by Herb Eckert to recommend the Board accept the 30-day time extension as granted in Craig Bonenberger’s August 26th letter for review of the plan.  All approved.  
ADJOURNMENT  
David Yavoich adjourned the meeting at 7:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Liz Krause
Recording Secretary
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